
224 

36 CFR Ch. II (7–1–16 Edition) § 230.9 

of the property and that the sale is vol-
untary. If the grant recipient has a vol-
untary option for less than appraised 
value, they do not have to renegotiate 
the agreement. 

(3) Purchase all surface and sub-
surface mineral rights, whenever pos-
sible. However, if severed mineral 
rights cannot be obtained, then the 
grant recipient must follow the reten-
tion of qualified mineral interest re-
quirements outlined in the Internal 
Revenue Service regulations (26 CFR 
1.170A–14 (g)(4)), which address both 
surface and subsurface minerals. 

(4) Ensure that title to lands ac-
quired conforms to title standards ap-
plicable to State land acquisitions 
where the land is located: 

(i) Title to lands acquired using CFP 
funds must not be subject to encum-
brances or agreements of any kind that 
would be contrary to the purpose of the 
CFP. 

(ii) Title insurance must not be a 
substitute for acceptable title. 

(5) Record with the deed in the lands 
record of the local county or munici-
pality, a Notice of Grant Requirement, 
which includes the following: 

(i) States that the property (includ-
ing cost share tracts) was purchased 
with CFP funds; 

(ii) Provides a legal description; 
(iii) Identifies the name and address 

of the grant recipient who is the au-
thorized title holder; 

(iv) States the purpose of the CFP; 
(v) References the Grant Agreement 

with the Forest Service (title and 
agreement number) and the address 
where it is kept on file; 

(vi) States that the grant recipient 
confirms its obligation to manage the 
interest in real property pursuant to 
the grant, the Community Forest Plan, 
and the purpose of the CFP; 

(vii) States that the grant recipient 
will not convey or encumber the inter-
est in real property, in whole or in 
part, to another party; and 

(viii) States that the grant recipient 
will manage the interest in real prop-
erty consistent with the purpose of the 
CFP. 

§ 230.9 Ownership and use require-
ments. 

(a) Grant recipient shall complete 
the final community forest plan within 
120 days of the land acquisition, and 
must update the plan periodically to 
guide the management and the commu-
nity benefits of the community forest. 

(b) Grant recipient shall provide ap-
propriate public access. 

(c) In the event that a grant recipient 
sells or converts to nonforest uses or a 
use inconsistent with the purpose of 
the CFP, a parcel of land acquired 
under the CFP, the grant recipient 
shall: 

(1) Pay the United States an amount 
equal to the current sale price or the 
current appraised value of the parcel, 
whichever is greater; and 

(2) Not be eligible for additional 
grants under the CFP. 

(d) For Indian tribes, land acquired 
using a grant provided under the CFP 
must not be sold, converted to non-
forest uses or a use inconsistent with 
the purpose of the CFP, or converted to 
land held in trust by the United States 
on behalf of any Indian tribe. 

(e) Every five years, the grant recipi-
ents will submit to the Forest Service 
a self-certifying statement that the 
property has not been sold or converted 
to nonforest uses or a use inconsistent 
with the purpose of the CFP. 

(f) Grant recipients will be subject to 
a spot check conducted by the Forest 
Service to verify that property ac-
quired under the CFP has not been sold 
or converted to nonforest uses or a use 
inconsistent with the purpose of the 
CFP. 

§ 230.10 Technical assistance funds. 
CFP technical assistance funds may 

be provided to State Foresters or 
equivalent officials of Indian tribes 
through an administrative grant to 
help implement community forest 
projects funded through the CFP, and 
as a result, funds will only be provided 
to States or Indian tribes with a CFP 
project funded within their jurisdic-
tion. Section 7A (f) of the authorizing 
statute limits the funds made available 
for program administration and tech-
nical assistance to no more than 10% of 
all funds made available to carry out 
the program for each fiscal year. 
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